Planning and Zoning Commission

Public Hearing

The East Haven Planning and Zoning Commission held its Regular meeting immediately following a certain Public Hearing on Wednesday September 7, 2016 at the East Haven Community Center, 91 Taylor Avenue in order to transact the following:
Chairman Cianelli called the meeting to order at 7:11 p.m.

Roll Call – 5 Present (Cianelli, Metzler, Colangelo, Gravino, and DeMayo)

Alternate Rivera present but not voting.

Staff present:  Christopher Soto, Zoning Official, Kevin White, PE, Town Engineer, Salvatore Brancati, and Alfred Zullo, Esq., Assistant Town Attorney

Public Hearing #1

75/83/93 Hemingway Avenue: application for site plan approval for 76 age restricted units and 10,000 sq. ft. of Commercial space.  Hearing continued from August 3, 2016.
Chairman Cianelli closed the public hearing.  Applicant withdrew the application.
Public Hearing #2

18 Wheelbarrow Lane: Application for Special Exception.  Removal of rock from property.

The applicant indicated that he would be removing the loose material on the site not to exceed 8,000 yards.
No public comment.

Chairman Cianelli asked how long to remove the loose rock.

The applicant indicated 3 to 4 weeks, 3 trucks per hour, and a total of 8,000 yards.

Mr. Brancati indicated that the original site plan was approved with a retaining wall on the site.  It appears that the site is being utilized as a rock quarry operation.  We need to determine the use and the time frame to complete the job.

Chairman Cianelli stated that the applicant has been before this commission several times to correct the requirements set forth by the engineer.
The applicant indicated that he came to see the former Zoning Official, Frank Biancur, who told him he did not have to put up the retaining wall and he told me I could blast and remove the rock from the site.
Mr. Brancati indicated that the applicant needs to work out a time frame to complete the work with the Town Engineer.

The applicant indicated 3 to 4 weeks, 3 trucks per hour, and a total of 8,000 yards.

Commissioner Metzler indicated that the fence conceals the building and there is equipment on the site.  There is red and blue rock being moved from the site as well.

The applicant indicated that they are not utilizing any of the equipment and will be moving it; they are not doing anything with the equipment.

Chairman Cianelli closed the public hearing at 7:11 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Roberta A. DeLuca

Commission Clerk
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Item #1

1a)
Commissioner Metzler moved to accept and approve the minutes from August 3, 2016 regular meeting.


Commissioner Gravino second the motion.


Voice Vote – All in Favor.  None opposed.  No abstentions.

Approved

Item #2
Old Business
2a)
18 Wheelbarrow Lane - Application for Special Exception: Removal of rock from property at 18 Wheelbarrow Lane.

Chairman Cianelli indicated that the commission needs more information and should be resubmitted.


Commissioner Metzler moved deny the special exception without prejudice and for the applicant to resubmit. 


Roll Call Vote – All in Favor.  None opposed.  No abstentions.

Denied Without Prejudice/Resubmission
2b)
75/83/93 Hemingway Avenue - Application for Site Plan approval for 76 Age-restricted units & 10,000 sf of Commercial space.

No action necessary, withdrawn.
2c)
24 Warner Road – Proposed 5 lot subdivision application.

Attorney Nicholas Mingione representing the applicant for this 5 lot subdivision in an R-5 zone; it is completely esthetic to the area and well within the regulations of the bulk standards.  An 8 acre parcel will be turned over to the East Haven Land Trust.

Mr. John Garcia the engineer for the applicant explained he represents the Tancreti family who currently utilize these parcels as horse pasture.  Their plan is to sub-divide the land into 5 parcels three on Barberry Road; a 1.4 and two 1.6 acres parcels.  The other two are accessible from Warner Road; a 7.3 and 4 acre parcels.  They will be served by wells and septic and the Regional Water Authority indicates they have no issues.  They have received approval from East Shore Health with regard to the wells and septic.  The Town Engineer, Kevin White did have comments with regard to storm water runoff, which will be addressed.  In addition, there is an 8.5 acre parcel that will be deeded to the East Haven Land Trust.  There will be no major excavation, no unusual topography, and there is no historical significance.

Robert Sand, Chairman of the East Haven Land Trust indicated that before the Land Trust can accept this parcel, they have to see the accessibility to the pond area.  Mr. Sand asked if this could be a condition of the approval.

Attorney Zullo indicated that they have satisfied the open space requirement.  When does the Land Trust meet to make this decision? 

Mr. Sand indicated September 12, 2016.


Mr. Soto indicated that it could be added to the Special Meeting.


Town Engineer, Kevin White agrees that the Land Trust should determine if they will accept this parcel and asked if the Zoning Official notified that Town of North Haven in that they are with in the 500 ft. of this subdivision.


Mr. Soto indicated he had not made that notification to the Town of North Haven.


Chairman Cianelli asked Attorney Mingione if they would be agreeable to move this item to next month’s meeting and waive the 65 day regulation pending the decision of the Land Trust.  Mr. Mingione submitted in writing a request to waive the 65 day regulation.


Mr. Soto did indicate that the RWA did have some concerns.


Commissioner Colangelo moved to table this item.

Commissioner Gravino second the motion.


Roll Call Vote – All in Favor.  None opposed.  No abstentions.

Tabled
Item #3:
New Business:

3a)
113 Meadow Street - Application for Coastal Site Plan Review, construction of single family home.


Mr. Rick Weiss for the applicants, Peter and Frances Dodge, the owners of 113 Meadow Street.  Mr. Weiss indicate that they have submitted to the town their Coastal Area Management application findings and they have gone before the Inland/Wetland Commission for sediment and erosion control.


Mr. Soto indicated that he does not see any adverse effects to the coastal resources for this single family home.  No adverse impact to tidal wetlands/outlands.


Mr. Weiss indicated that there is an existing masonry stone retaining wall and the building will be actively bounded by that wall.  They will be at elevation 5 with a curb cut for the driveway and a drainage swale for roof runoff we believe there are not adverse effects.

Chairman Cianelli indicated that he has never seen this come before the commission except within 100 ft. of a coastal wetland.


Mr. Soto indicated that the State of Connecticut says we have to state our finding through this commission.


Mr. White stated that they came before for Flood and Erosion twice and were given a lot of conditions, which they met.  I don’t think we need to make every application go through another layer of review, they are all set.


Commissioner Colangelo moved to approve as they are consistent with the regulations.


Commissioner Gravino second the motion.

Roll Call Vote – All in Favor.  None opposed.  No abstentions.

Approved
3b)
68 Frontage Road – Application for a Modified Site Plan Approval, for a sign – Accept for review and possible decision.

Commissioner Metzler asked how far from the road is the sign.


Mr. Soto indicated that the oncoming traffic is not obstructed by the sign because the sign is on the opposite side of the oncoming traffic.


Commissioner Colangelo asked if the sign would say any more than AMF Bowling.  


The applicants indicated not just AMF Bowling.


Commissioner Metzler asked if there was a sign on Main Street.


The applicant indicated yes.


Commissioner Colangelo moved to approve.

Commissioner Metzler second the motion.


Voice Vote – All in Favor.  None opposed.  No abstentions.

Approved

4A)

Carl Florio asked Chairman Cianelli to address the commission with regard to the approval from last month’s decision regarding 31 South Dale Street.  He indicated that he sent a letter to the Zoning office to be read into the record and it was left in a file and was not submitted into the record.  In addition, the building manager at 109 Center Street indicated that he was not notified by mail.
4B)
The Commission created a subcommittee to address zoning use for rooming/boarding houses, bed and breakfasts, and rental of rooms.

Subcommittee consists of Commissioners Colangelo, Gravino, and Metzler.


Respectfully submitted,


Roberta A. DeLuca


Commission Clerk
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